
May 2024 County Cllr Martin Foley 

Reported the frustrations of Parishioners and Highways department at the state of the 

roads, particularly Hawkspur Green. The rural nature of the area and huge mileages that 

needed to be covered were hindering progress, however Cllr Foley had had enough of 

the lack of support and was trying to make a di%erence to increase safety. He was trying 

to get a review of the contractors initiated, to ensure better repairs were carried out. 


